
December 19, 2023 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45am Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. 
Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

There were no questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The following bills/vouchers were approved for payment: 

Crystal Rock (water delivery) 
Corelogic (Residential Cost handbook subscription) 

dated 12/01/2023 
dated 12/08/2023 

The Board signed the Invoice Report dated 12/21/2023 for two invoices 
amounting $508.49. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) 
signed: 12/15/23. The taxes exempted totaled $448. 71 

The Board reviewed the approval of the FY 2024 Tax Recap certifying the 
tax rate and approving the Fiscal Year 2024 valuations. 

The Board further discussed the CAMA Conversion and asked if JF Ryan 
would be available beyond Fiscal Year 2025. 

On motion by Mr. Murphy, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board came out of executive session at 9:30am. 

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on Wednesday, January 3rd ,

2024 at 7:45 am. 

atrick Murphy 
Secretary 


